Tarniety (el “Teletton: 74 “emendous Success

SUCCESS! That’s the new name of the 2024 Variety Club Telethon,
chaired this year by Bill Simon who many of you might remember
used to deliver TCMOW, and co-chaired by Rose Ann Heilemann of
North Tonawanda.

As many of you will remember, last month we had an article about
Bill Simon who was this year’s 62nd Annual Variety Club Telethon
Chairman. Well, it was another successful year for the variety club
with $1,041,775 in pledges, bringing in more than last year!

Congratulations to Bill and his wife, Cindy, who worked tirelessly

behind the scenes and to everyone who worked so hard to make this
drive so successful once again this year!

The need is great and organizing an event that was broadcast
LIVE for two days and the streaming online at wgrz.com and on
the Variety Facebook page was beyond exhausting!

Variety is proud to be the longest running locally produced Telethon
in the United States!

Thanks to all the TCMOW volunteers who contributed to the Tele-
thon and congratulations to Bill.



